DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
DIVISION OF WATERSHED MANAGEMENT

REVISION TO THE NORTHEAST WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT PLAN

TAKE NOTICE that on NOv 13 2808 » pursuant to the provisions of the Water Quality
Planning Act, N.J.S.A.58:11A-1 et seq, and the Statewide Water Quality Management Planning
rules, N.J.A.C. 7:15-3.5, a revision to the Northeast Water Quality Management Plan (WQMP)
and West Milford Wastewater Management Plan (WMP) was adopted by the Department. This
revision corrects/updates the Northeast WQMP and the West Milford WMP to identify the
existing individual subsurface sewage disposal system (ISSDS) that is located on Block 15901,
Lot 16 in West Milford Township, Passaic County, New Jersey. The existing ISSDS has a
capacity of 3,500 gallons per day (gpd) and has been in existence since 1964 serving the Pine
Village Inn, a restaurant/banquet hall. Philadelphia Church Ministries (Ministries) purchased the
property in 1996 and used the existing structure as a church. Ministries obtained a Highlands
Exemption Determination in October 2006 to expand the existing structure to house a school
and other church related facilities. As per the settlement agreement between the Department
and Ministries (Docket #ELUM-WM-09224-2207N) on the Highlands Exemption Determination
and Water Quality Management Plan Consistency Determination, Ministries has obtained a New
Jersey Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Sanitary Subsurface Sewage Disposal System
‘General Permit (T-1 permit), NJG0172707. In addition to the expansion of the church structure
a new ISSDS will be installed to serve the 450 seat church and 100 student school. The
projected wastewater planning flow for the site calculated in accordance with N.J.A.C. 7:9A-7.4

is 3,350 gallons per day.

Since the site will remain regulated under a T1 permit this qualifies as a revision.in accordance
with N.J.A.C. 7:15-3.5(b)1i which states, the Department and the designated planning agencies
shall prepare revisions to Statewide and areawide WQM plans to correct, clarify, or update
erroneous, unclear, or outdated statements in Statewide and areawide WQM Plans regarding
development and wastewater treatment facilities existing at the time of the most recently
adopted areawide WQM plan or amendment affecting the site.

i/f_awrence J. Béfer, Director

Division of Watershed Management
Department of Environmental Protection
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